
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome & Announcements 

Meditation in Music 
Silent Prayer 

Introit “Spirit of The Living God” 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship “Holy, Holy, Holy” SDAH 73 (verses 1&2) 

Invocation 

Hymn “Crown Him with Many Crowns” SDAH 223 

Tithes & Offerings “Give Thanks” 

Family Prayer Arnoud van den Broek 

Scripture Reading Cathy & Roland Guenin 
Psalm 22 

Sermon Pastor Llew Edwards 
“He Knew” 

Hymn “Oh The Deep Deep Love of Jesus” NAH 430 

Ordinance of Humility 

Children’s Praise Time Pastor Geert Tap 
Hymns of Worship Christine Cornwall 

“I Am Trusting Thee Lord Jesus” NAH 426 
“How Deep the Father’s Love for Us” SOF 780 

“Nearer My God to Thee” NAH 445 

Hymn “King of My Life I Crown Thee Now” SDAH 317 

Celebration of Communion 

Good Samaritan Offering 

Hymn “How Great Thou Art” SDAH 86 

Benediction Pastor Llew Edwards 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
Postlude 

Sunset Times 
Today: 7:54pm       Next Friday: 8:04pm (Watford) 

 

 
 
Treasury Department Announcement: 

Monthly Offering Summary Mar-18 Mar-19 % 

Church Budget offerings 7,555 8,642 +14.4% 

Development Fund offerings 42,018 5,962 -85.8% 

Departmental offerings 2,305 3,129 +35.7% 

Total Offerings* 51,878 17,733 -65.8% 
*For comparison purposes, both years exclude donations via SEC 
 
 
 

 
For more information on how you can participate in the ADRA 
Appeal 2019, please contact Audrey Balderstone. 
* There is also more information available inside this bulletin. 
 
 

Contacts 
Pastor Llewellyn Edwards 

ledwards@secadventist.org.uk / 07460 734 560 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 
 

13 April 2019 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

Seek the Lord, all you humble of the land, 
you who do what he commands. 
Seek righteousness, seek humility… 

Zephaniah 2:3 (NIV) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

  



Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Massimo Molteni 

Opening Hymn NAH 22 “Holy, Holy, Holy” 

Opening Prayer Paul Godfrey 

Mission Story Elena Turturica 

Hymn NAH 722 “What A Friend We Have In Jesus” 

Introduction to Lesson Study Massimo Molteni 

Mission Offering 

Closing Hymn NAH 454 “Come We That Love The Lord” 

Closing Prayer Johnson Wong 

PRAYER REQUESTS & THANKS 
Please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com 

if you would like to privately share your prayer requests 
with the Pastoral Team. 

The funeral service of sister Verna Anderson will take place in the 
church on Tuesday 23rd April at 11.30am. She was one of the most 
faithful members and her death is a great loss to the church. Our 
sympathies go out to her husband Philip and the wider family. 

Pastor Llew would like to make a little collection of ‘Stories of 
Verna Anderson’. If you have an incident or a fuller story (it can 
be humorous or more serious, short or long) that you can share, 
please email it to Pastor Llew to create a compilation that could 
then be passed on to Philip and family. Please write them in such 
a way that it can simply be ‘copied and pasted’ into the 
document. Unless otherwise specified, he will assume that you 
are happy to attach your name to the story. Also feel free to pass 
this request on to anyone who may like to contribute a story, or 
forward their name and email to ledwards@secadventist.org.uk 

Family Ministries Prayer Basket is with the Stuart family. We invite 
the church to pray for Kevin, Rachel and children. Their prayer 
request is that God may direct their move. “… 8 Keep this Book of 
the Law always on your lips; meditate on it day and night, so that 
you may be careful to do everything written in it. Then you will 
be prosperous and successful…” Joshua 1:7-9 (NIV) 

Thank you to all those who supported the Sunday Sale last 
weekend. We were able to raise £1,111.00 for the ADRA Annual 
Appeal. Your support is very much appreciated not only by the 
organizers but also by the ADRA office. 

 
GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Kidney Donor Appeal We are looking for potential kidney donors 
for a 38-year-old man, Mustafa Hamadi. Both of Mustafa’s 
kidneys failed two years ago, after suffering from kidney damage 
since 2013. Since then, he has been on dialysis and attends four-
hour treatment sessions three days a week. Mustafa, along with 
his wife and two children, are appealing for volunteers (male 
and female) to come forward and give them the gift of life. If 
you are blood group O and are willing to take part in a series of 
health tests to determine your physical and mental suitability, 
please use the below contacts to find out more information: 

Misha Jordan (family contact): 07463953523 misha.jdn@gmail.com 
Rawa Hussain (Mustafa’s wife): 07710996326 
Anita Copley (Guy’s Hospital): 02071885711 anita.copley@gstt.nhs.uk 

If you are unable to volunteer yourself, we ask that you please 
pass this appeal on to friends and family and also keep the 
Hamadi family in your prayers that God may bring them healing. 

Parents of Kindergarten and Primary Sabbath School Children 
please note that we have begun the formal registration process, 
so please come to the classes to complete the forms if you have 
not already done so. You will be expected to sign your children 
in and out of Sabbath School from now on. Thank for your 
cooperation and assistance as we seek to provide a safe 
environment for our children. 

Welfare Department is always willing to receive non-perishable 
food such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta 
and pasta sauce. 

One Vision Café is looking for volunteers to support the café 
during weekdays. If interested, please get in touch with Annalisa 
or Massimo annalisa.buraglio@gmail.com 

Help needed! There is unexpectedly a need for someone to lead 
the kitchen team during the Special Needs Camp in Aberdaron 
from the 14th-21st July. If you would like to spend a week sharing 
our mission, and would like more information, please contact Joy 
Bussey on 01923 461044. 

PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Women in Prayer TODAY in the Maple Room after the church 
service. All the ladies are welcome to join with us for prayers. A 
light lunch will be served after the prayers. 

Women’s Ministry meeting TODAY at 3pm. 

Life Groups: Men’s Cycling Club TOMORROW. Inviting all men to 
our first event for 2019. All those interested, please meet at the 
back of the church at 9.30am for a 10am prompt start. All 
abilities accommodated. Please see Arto for details. 

Choir Rehearsals on Mondays from 7.30pm. For more 
information, please email beatricenad@gmail.com 

Get Active usually on Tuesdays is cancelled this week and next. 

Tuesday Bible Study Group at 10.30-11.30am in the Maple Room. 
Studying the Gospel of John. All are welcome. 

Prayer Meeting Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. 

Soup Run on Friday 19th April will be led by the Youth Department 
and the driver is Brian Davison. If you would like to get involved, 
please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. We URGENTLY 
need sleeping bags and men’s clothing. 

Easter Egg Hunt on Sunday 21st April at 10.30am for children and 
teens aged 9-16. Entry price: £1 /child. 

Picnic and Walk on Saturday 27th April. Bring your food for a quick 
picnic in the Cedar-Sycamore Room, followed by a walk in 
Windsor great park. Park in the Savill gardens car park (charge 
applicable) and head for the Obelisk Lawn to meet up before 
walking to the Punch Bowl. Speak to Alix Roberts 
stanboroughconnectteam@yahoo.com for more details. 

All Night Prayer Session on Saturday 27th April from 9pm to 6am. 
The theme is “Knowing God’s Will”. 

Teatime Concert on Sunday 28th April at 3pm followed by tea 
and cakes. This concert is by pupils from the Purcell School. They 
are coming with some ensemble groups. Invite your friends and 
neighbours for a fabulous spring Sunday afternoon with 
wonderful music, tea and fellowship. 

Programme for small or new community groups on Tuesday 30th 
April at 6.30pm held by the Watford Three River Trust in 
partnership with the One Vision Project. Topics covered include 
who and what, sources of help, legal requirements, constitutions, 
risks and pitfalls. 

Inviting all teens to join us from 31st May - 2nd June on our exciting 
PGL Caythorpe trip! The cost is £70 per person. It’s a weekend 
away filled with worship, Bible studies and exciting outdoor 
activities such as canoeing, climbing and zip-lining. Register your 
interest by contacting Amanda Brown on 07834 834 729. 

ADRA Annual Appeal until 14th April. All materials are 
available from Audrey and Eric in the concourse. 

‘Specialised Collecting’ Please see Pastor Geert. 

Dedicate Lilies for Easter to give thanks to God, 
remember a loved one or to make someone’s day. 
Please see Audrey for an envelope – write your 
dedication and return with payment. The deadline to 
return the envelopes is TODAY. 

Fragrant oregano and sweet smoked paprika from 
Greece, grown in the Greek mountains. See Anna 
Papaioannou or email annap@talktalk.net 

Easter Egg Hunt on Sunday 21st April at 10.30am for 
children and teens aged 9-16. Entry price: £1 /child. 

*ALL PROCEEDS TO ADRA ANNUAL APPEAL 


